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Dear Parents/ Carers,

	Walliams
	1016
	Rowling
	1096

	Dahl
	1087
	Cowell
	1080


Overall winners are Rowling with 5512 points.

Children in Rowling (red badges) have been allowed to come to school today in their own clothes to celebrate their achievements.

School Closes today
School closes today for the half term break. School will reopen at the regular times on Monday 31st October.
Democracy Week

After half term, the children will be taking part in activities and assemblies as part of Democracy Week to help them gain a better understanding of what democracy is and how having a voice is important. The School Council and Eco Committee help to give children that voice within school and we would like to invite the children from Years 2 to Year 6 to put themselves forward as their class representative for this school year. Children who would like to stand for election will need to prepare a speech for the first week back after half term. Children have been given a letter to help them with ideas on what to include and we will be holding an Election Day in the school hall on Thursday 3rd November to allow the children to take part in the voting process. Good luck to all the prospective candidates.
Year 2 Pirate Day

Year 2 had a fabulous 'Pirate Day' on Wednesday. They enjoyed making hats, designing treasure maps with co-ordinates and participating in a ‘pirate style’ PE lesson (walking the plank, climbing the rigging, jumping into shark infested waters and scrubbing the deck)! A wonderful time was had by everyone! Thank you to all of our parents for supporting with the wonderful costumes.
Parents’ Evenings

Parents’ Evenings will be held on the following dates:

Year 3 Parents’ Evenings: Tuesday 22nd November; Tuesday 29th November

Year 4 Parents’ Evenings: Tuesday 22nd November; Tuesday 29th November

Year 1 Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 23rd November; Wednesday 30th November

Year 2 Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 23rd November; Wednesday 30th November
Year 6 Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 23rd November; Wednesday 30th November
Reception Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 24th November; Thursday 1st December
Year 5 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 24th November; Thursday 1st December
NB: After the half term break, a survey will be sent out to all parents (on School Spider) so that you can book your Parents’ Evening appointment time. 

‘History Alive’ Workshops

Year 3 ‘Ancient Egypt’ workshop -Tuesday 1st November 

Year 5 ‘Victorians’ workshop – Wednesday 9th November

Year 1 ‘Florence Nightingale’ workshop – Monday 14th November

NB: Children to come to school as normal in their uniforms on these dates. 

Young Voices
Year 6 Young Voices Concert on Monday January 30th 2023. Please complete the survey on School Spider if your child is interested. Also, optional t-shirts and parent tickets can be purchased in the School Money ‘Shop’ section until 4th November.
Wigan Council Shared Lives
Wigan Council is looking for Shared Lives Champions to offer support and assistance to someone who might need support though age, disability or illness. The Shared Lives Officer representative from Wigan Council will be at the front of school between 8:30am and 9:30am on the morning of Monday 31st October to hand out information and answer any questions.

Lost Air Pod
We have had a lost air pod handed in at the office that has been unclaimed for a while. Please come and see us if you’ve lost one.
School Dinners

On return after half term (week commencing Monday 31st October) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for in advance on SchoolMoney. 

School Admissions 2023
The closing date for fist applications to Reception Class 2023 is 15 January 2023.
High School Applications
Closing date for High School applications is 31st October.

Lowton West Primary School Open Morning for Next Year’s New Starters
If your child is due to start school next September, 2023, we have one more Open Morning arranged for parents to attend with their pre-school child (or without their child if preferred). At our Open Morning, you will be given a tour of the school and have the opportunity to ask questions and find out the information that you need about our school. The final Open Morning will take place on Wednesday 16th November: 9:15 – 10:15am

If you would like to attend the Open Morning, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk ) to confirm your attendance.

Lowton West Primary School Open Evening

Wednesday 2nd November (for parents only): 6:00-7:30pm.
Out of School Achievements
Congratulations to Leo F in Class 10, who received ‘Player of the Year’ award from Golborne Parkside Under 8s. His award was presented by Leigh Centurion Josh Charnley. 
Well done to Calvin P in Class 8 who was named ‘Star of the Week’ at his gymnastics club.
Well done to Aisla Mae P in Class 14 who enjoyed great success across several categories at the National Freestyle Dance Festival in Skegness last weekend.

After/Before-School Clubs

Class 3


Multi Skills Club first session Wednesday 2nd November, and weekly 



until the last session on Wednesday 30th November. Register on 




School Spider. Collect at 4:15pm.
Class 4


Multi Skills Club first session Friday 4th November, and weekly until 




the last session on Friday 2nd December. Register on School Spider. 



Collect at 4:15pm.
Classes 5 and 6

Mrs Brooks’s Gymnastics Club first session on Thursday 3rd 





November, and weekly until the last session on Thursday 8th 





December. Register on School Spider. Collect at 4:15pm.
Class 10


Hip Hop and Street Dance Club first session Tuesday 1st November, 



and weekly until the last session on Tuesday 29th November. Register 



on School Spider. Collect at 4:15pm.
All collections should be made from classroom doors.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
